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Cabinet approved £10 million new funding to resurface residential roads.
At Suffolk County Council’s Cabinet meeting (7th November), Cabinet approved an extra £10 million to repair and resurface local roads in villages and residential areas across Suffolk. 

The funding will nearly double Suffolk Highways’ £11 million annual road maintenance budget but be targeted at smaller residential streets which are typically maintained less frequently than busier A and B roads.
Over recent years, the county council has recognised the importance of improving roads for residents, this new proposal follows the successful £21 million contribution towards the resurfacing of 1,000 miles of road between 2017 and 2021, and more recently the committed £21 million between 2021 – 2025 to increase pavement maintenance, deliver drainage improvement schemes and repair road signs.
It is hoped that the extra £10 million boost to resurface some local roads, minor rural roads and urban cul-de-sacs would result in a reduction of new potholes, which in turn will reduce the overall financial burden on the council’s emergency and reactive repair budgets. Between 2020 and 2023, 2 out of 3 pothole repairs were carried out on local roads, minor rural roads, and urban cul-de-sacs. During that period, more than half of all defects reported by the public were on these types of roads.
The extra investment will make use of more sustainable materials such as warm mix asphalts that have a lower CO2 footprint than traditional hot mix asphalts and which include recycled materials to reduce raw material use; resulting in a more positive impact on Suffolk’s environment.
Government backs A12 road improvements with funding commitment
On 31st October the government confirmed funding for a transformative package of improvements as part of Suffolk County Council’s A12 Major Road Network scheme.
The scheme will see upgrades to the key roundabouts from the A14 at Seven Hills, east of Ipswich, north to the A1152 at Woods Lane, and a new dual carriageway section replacing the existing single carriageway bottleneck at Seckford Hall between the B1438 and B1079.
It will also deliver improvements to bus links and walking and cycling connections to reduce the issue of severance for communities on either side of the A12 – for example, where the A12 separates houses from local employment and retail areas.
The Department for Transport has committed to funding up to £ 54 million of the scheme’s estimated £ 64 million total cost. The remainder of the cost will be funded by local development contributions, including from Sizewell C and Brightwell Lakes.
Council’s concerns for LionLink’s impact on Suffolk coastline
SCC has submitted a second, extensive response to proposals for LionLink, an energy project which could see considerable impacts on Suffolk’s coastal communities and natural environment.
· The proposed northern landing points at Southwold and Walberswick are wholly unacceptable
· This project should be considered and examined jointly with the Sea Link project
Plans would see the project coming onshore near Southwold and Walberswick, with a cable route affecting Southwold and Reydon. This would affect Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB), a Special Area of Conservation and Site of Special Scientific Interest.
The council believes that this is wholly unacceptable.
The LionLink project aims to connect multiple offshore wind farms in the North Sea, instead of individual wind farms connecting one-by-one to the shore. The project is a joint venture between the UK and the Netherlands, supplying energy to both countries.
The council believes that there should be more co-ordination with other offshore projects, particularly Sea Link, which could be considered and examined jointly with LionLink.
Suffolk County Council has been calling for better coordination of energy projects, such as LionLink, for years. On 24th October, the council announced it was preparing its response to Sea Link, another significant offshore electricity connection which could affect Saxmundham and Aldeburgh.
The council’s submission to the second non-statutory consultation for LionLink can be read here. The consultation closed on Friday 3 November 2023, with National Grid Ventures expecting to submit a Development Consent Order application in 2025. 
Extra £108 million for Suffolk’s roads welcomed
Suffolk County Council has welcomed the Government announcement - which is part of a Department for Transport plan to pump £609 million into highway maintenance in the East of England. £107,590,000 has been ringfenced for Suffolk over the next decade, including £3.4 million in this financial year.
The funding is part of the Government’s Network North plan, with money redirected from HS2 funding. Transport Secretary Mark Harper MP today set out his £8.3billion national long-term plan to resurface 5,000 miles of roads across the country.
Other projects in the East of England set to benefit from the Network North money includes the transformation of the Ely Junction to give an extra six freight trains per day access to the Port of Felixstowe and upgrades to key roundabouts on the A12, from Seven Hills to Woods Lane. A new dual-carriageway section will be built to replace the existing single-carriageway bottleneck at Seckford Hall between the B1438 and B1079.
4.7 million litres of water and 8,412 drains cleared since Storm Babet battered Suffolk one month ago
4.7 million litres of water has been pumped away and 8,412 highways drains cleared of post-storm debris since Storm Babet hit Suffolk one month ago.

The scale of work undertaken since the storm includes:
· Clearing and jetting of 8,412 drains
· Removing 121 trees blocking roads
· Cleared flood water from 198 locations
· Repairing 1,200 road and pavement potholes
· Contacting landowners about blocked private watercourses and roadside ditches, which are generally their responsibility to maintain.
The areas worst hit by the storm, including Debenham, Framlingham, Needham Market and Cavendish have all had their drains blitzed to clear tonnes of silt, leaves and other debris that has been washing into them as flood waters have subsided.
After drains are cleared, water from large tankers is run through them to check they are operating and if they are not, high pressure jets can be brought in to clear any blockages. In extreme cases, cameras are used to locate hidden blockages and then work is scheduled to dig up the pipes and fix the issues.
Suffolk County Council is also pumping an extra £10 million into drain and gully clearing projects.
135 drainage sites were addressed during 2022/23 and 89 new projects are currently in the design phase with the county council’s new highways partner Milestone. This is in addition to Suffolk’s annual drain clearing programme which saw 111,000 drains cleared last year.
The county council has also gathered over 800 reports of flooding to homes and businesses, to enable owners to access funding from the Government. Suffolk councils are working together, with Suffolk County Council collecting information and assessing the reports, and the district and borough councils distributing the funding to eligible property owners.
Eligible residents who experienced exceptional property flooding during Storm Babet and have reported this to the county council, will start receiving financial support during November.
Suffolk County Council’s Adult Social Care service rated Good overall by Care Quality Commission
Suffolk County Council has been awarded an indicative overall rating of “Good” for the quality of its Adult Social Care services.

Following a period of intense inspection by the Care Quality Commission (CQC), Suffolk County Council has become one of the first councils nationwide to achieve this standard.
Earlier this year CQC announced that 5 local authorities with responsibility for adult social care, including Suffolk, had volunteered to be part of a Local Authority Assessment Pilot, to help CQC develop the new model of inspection to help assess councils against the requirements of the Care Act. This model would then be rolled out across the country with all 153 Local Authorities with responsibility for Adult Social Care being inspected by the commission.
The assessment process began this summer with a request for information to each local authority taking part in the pilot. This collected the written evidence needed to allow CQC to understand how each council is delivering its adult social care services. Following on from this initial ask, the County Council was then required to arrange over 40 different meetings including 4 staff drop-in sessions, with over 150 people, including staff, partners, providers, carers, and people with lived experiences. These meetings allowed the CQC inspection team to meet people directly and ask questions to help further evidence the quality of social care services provided.
CQC’s final report rated the overall quality of Suffolk County Council’s Adult Social Care services as “Good” and highlighted areas of strength including, the quality of its leadership, the culture of learning and support for staff, the range of digital care options available, the good relationships between social care and health colleagues and locality team knowledge and understanding of community needs.
Almost £1 million extra committed to investigating significant flooding following Babet
Suffolk County Council has committed almost £1 million of funds to bring in additional flood investigation specialists as the response to Storm Babet continues.

Since the storm, targeted recovery work has been carried out across the county to ensure damaged highway infrastructure is repaired, those whose properties were flooded get help and that investigations can start which will identify how to reduce flood risk.
As lead local flood authority, the county council has a duty to investigate significant flooding under Section 19 of the Flood and Water Management Act. These investigations help to establish the source of flooding, factors which may have caused or exacerbated the flooding, the impacts on people, services and infrastructure and any actions which could be taken to increase resilience to future storm events.
In any usual year, Suffolk County Council carries out around three or four of these investigations. Following Babet, up to 100 look set to be needed.
Suffolk Highways prepared for the County’s cold snap
With 39 gritting lorries, around 17,000 tonnes of salt and a winter team of over 80 people, our depots are ready to spread salt and treat over 2,000 miles of roads across the county.
Suffolk Highways has been carefully planning for the arrival of the colder weather, including training and hiring drivers, checking the routes and preparing the gritting lorries for action. The service is responsible for gritting 36 Priority 1 (P1) routes, which amounts to around 1,259 miles, including all A and B roads (except trunk roads), roads to fire stations, hospitals, main bus routes and rail stations.
They also have 34 Priority 2 (P2) routes, which amounts to around 843 miles of the network, this includes other bus routes, roads leading to rural villages and access to schools.
The P1 routes are completed when road surface temperatures are forecast to drop below 1°C and P2 routes are carried out when the forecast predicts there to be a longer period of cold weather.
But gritting the priority network isn’t all that the teams do to prepare our county for wintry weather; Suffolk Highways has also refilled 2,100 grit bins across the county at registered locations, such as the bottom of hills, or on junctions of minor roads. Grit bins are owned by parish and town councils and to ensure that the contents of grit bins are used to make roads safer, our communities are encouraged to monitor how and where the grit is used and if more is required to report it via the reporting tool.
Suffolk Highways is encouraging residents to make sure their cars are winter ready and ensure they drive to the condition of the road, as a treated road may still have some ice forming particularly in areas where there is water runoff from adjacent land.
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